
  

 

 

A message from Kathy Smith 

 

Spring is in the air and I hope you are enjoying the beautiful flowers as much as I 

am! This week, my colleagues and I are hammering out the county budget. While 

this has been tough road, finding a way to fund necessary services our county's 

residents need has been my top priority since I came into office. 

 

Today we are completing our pre-mark-up. On Tuesday, we'll be completing the 

final mark-up and the final budget vote will be on April 26. On Monday, I will send 

out a special edition of this newsletter so you know where I stand on the budget 

and how I'm planning to vote. Keep an eye out for that email. 

 

You can always reach me by emailing SupervisorSmith@fairfaxcounty.gov or you 

can call my office at 703-814-7100. I look forward to hearing from you! 
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I'm proud to announce that I'm appointing Barbara 

Johnson to the Disability Services Commission. 

Barbara has been a Fairfax County resident for 43 

years. A retired FCPS teacher, Barbara served 18 

years as the Rocky Run Middle School Research 

Associate at the National Science Resource Center. 

Barbara has three sons who attended FCPS schools 

and Virginia colleges.  

 

 

 

This week, I'm also announcing the appointment of 

long time Sully resident Deb Leser to the Health Care 

Advisory Board. Deb is a graduate of Catholic 

University and the University of Maryland and has 

served as a nurse in Virginia since 1990. She has 

also been an instructor at George Mason University 

and FCPS Office of Adult and Community 

Education. From 1993 to 2008, Deb has been active 

in our community as a member of the Non-Motorized 

Transportation Committee and the School Health 

Advisory Committee.  

 

Job Fairs 

The third annual 50+ Job Fair will be held on Monday, April 18 at the Tyson's Corner 

Sheraton.  It is being hosted by the Jewish Council for the Aging (JCA) in partnership with the 

county, AARP, and a few other organizations. 

http://www.facebook.com/sullydistrict
http://www.twitter.com/sullysupervisor


 

 

No pre-registration is required and the event is free. Employers who have job openings for 

which they would hire individuals over the age of 50 are invited to reply to this email or call us 

at 703-814-7100 to get a registration form. 



  

2016 TEEN JOB FAIR  

Saturday, April 23rd, 2016 



 

11am-2pm 

AT 

CHANTILLY HIGH SCHOOL 

CAFETERIA 

4201 Stringfellow Road 

Chantilly, VA 20151 

EMPLOYERS: 

REGISTER TODAY FOR A FREE BOOTH 

http://goo.gl/forms/ba2t6GI0ZG 



  

Braddock/Pleasant Valley Lane Closures Next Week 

Nighttime closures for paving include total stoppages of 30 minutes each  



 

 

Drivers can expect nighttime lane closures, including total stoppages each lasting 

up to 30 minutes, at the intersection of Braddock and Pleasant Valley roads April 

17 through Saturday night, April 23 for final paving associated with the roundabout 

project, according to the Virginia Department of Transportation. 

 

The Monday through Thursday night closures will occur from 9:30 until 5 the 

following morning. Friday night’s closures begin at 10 and will last until 8 a.m. 

Saturday, April 23. All work is weather permitting. 

Motorists are advised to use alternate routes. 

 

This project replaces the existing four-way stop with a one-lane roundabout in 

western Fairfax, to improve operations and enhance safety. The $5.8 million 

project is being administered in partnership with Fairfax County and is expected to 

be complete in May 2016.  

Tax Day Reminder 

Federal Income Tax: 

 File your return with the IRS by April 18. For more information, go to 

https://www.irs.gov/ 

Virginia State Income Tax: 

 File your return with the state by May 1.* Penalties apply on all returns 

filed or paid after the deadline. For more information go to  Virginia 

Department of Taxation.  

 *Since May 1 falls on a Sunday, returns postmarked on May 2 will be 

considered on time. 

Business Personal Property: 

http://www.virginiadot.org/projects/northernvirginia/braddock_and_pleasant_valley.asp
https://www.irs.gov/
http://www.tax.virginia.gov/
http://www.tax.virginia.gov/


 

 File your return with Fairfax County by May 1.* For more information, 

please visit the Department of Tax Administration’s website at: 

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dta/business_personalproperty.htm  

 *Since May 1 falls on a Sunday, returns postmarked on May 2 will be 

considered on time. 

Personal Property such as Boats, Boat Motors, Trailers and Mobile Homes: 

 File your return with Fairfax County by May 1.* For more information, 

please visit the Department of Tax Administration’s website at: 

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dta/cartax_boats.htm  

 *Since May 1 falls on a Sunday, returns postmarked on May 2 will be 

considered on time.  

Westfields Business Owners Association Hosting E-Cycle Event 

You can recycle your unneeded electronics on Tuesday, 19 April from 7:30 a.m.- 1 

p.m. at 15049 Conference Center Drive, Chantilly, VA. Celebrate Earth Day by 

recycling your old electronic equipment:  

 Computers 

 Monitors 

 Printers 

 Fax Machines 

 Batteries 

 Servers 

 Wires 

 Televisions 

 Digital Cameras 

 Cell Phones 

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dta/business_personalproperty.htm
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dta/cartax_boats.htm


 

No liquids, lead acid/car batteries, or fluorescent lights can be accepted.  

  

Dulles Suburban Center Area Study Reminder 



 

The deadline for suggesting potential changes to the Dulles Suburban Center Plan 

is May 31, 2016. Complete this form and submit your ideas to the Department of 

Planning and Zoning to suggest changes to Comprehensive Plan land use 

recommendations and guidance for this area. Land Units A and B will be excluded 

from consideration at this time. Please see the form for other exclusion areas. The 

Dulles Suburban Center Study is a land use planning study that will update 

recommendations for future land uses and development. To learn more about the 

study visit the Dulles Suburban Center Study website. If you have any questions 

about this study, you may contact the Planning Division by phone (703-324-1380, 

TTY 711 (Virginia Relay)) or email DPZDullesSubCenter@fairfaxcounty.gov. 

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dpz/dullessuburbancenter/dscpdfs/submission_form.pdf
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dpz/dullessuburbancenter/dscpdfs/submission_form.pdf
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dpz/dullessuburbancenter
mailto:dpzdullessubcenter@fairfaxCounty.gov?subject=Dulles%20Suburban%20Center%20Study%20


  

 

 


